June 12, 2012

The regular meeting of the Town Board for the Town of Torrey held on June 12, 2012, in the town
meeting room at 56 Geneva Street, Dresden, New York, was called to order at 7:30 PM by Supervisor
Flynn.

Present: Patrick Flynn, Supervisor, John Martini, Linda Francisco, Burge Morris, Colby Petersen

Others Present: George Thompson, Jeff Finger, Highway Supt. Mrs. Mary Lilyea, Assessor, Donald
House- District Legislator, Linda Lefko, Ron Kenville- Code Officer

Mr. Flynn presented the Abstracts of Vouchers for audit. After review and discussion the following
motions were made.

Motion by Mr. Martini, seconded Mrs. Francisco that the bills on the General A & B fund accounts, in the
amount of $ 6,223.64 be paid, carried by all.

Motion by Mrs. Francisco, seconded Mr. Petersen, which the bills on the Highway DA & DB fund
accounts, in the amount of $ 5,914.95 be paid, carried by all.

Motion by Mr. Morris, seconded Mr. Petersen, that the bills on the SD Watershed fund account, in the
amount of $ 478.40 be paid, carried by all.

Motion by Mr. Morris, seconded Mrs. Francisco, to approve the May minutes carried by all.

The Planning Board recommended that the Town adopt the Right to Farm Policy for the Town of Torrey.
After a brief discussion of the drafted policy, board members agreed to review and act upon at the July
town meeting.

Due to a scheduling conflict to the July meeting has been changed to the third Tuesday July 17, 2012 at
7:30 pm.

The annual Town Clean up days have been scheduled for July 28 & 29 in the rear parking lot 8 am — 2 pm
both days. The Yates County Sheriff’s Office Alternative to Incarceration “Sweaps” Program workers will
provide the labor both days. The Town will provide food and drinks for workers.

Jeff Finger- Supt. Gave the highway report. Dave Bond mowing roadsides.
Bill Hansen still out on disability due to a non-work related injury since April.
Hopeton Road has been dusted sealed and will start grader patching next.

Ron Kenville gave the code report- He stated he has received calls inquiring about fees on barns, Ron
stated the States is not encouraging fees for building permits related to agriculture structures, He feels
that the board should review fees and information he submitted regarding this.

Ron Kenville submitted the Watershed report.

Linda Lefko asked if board members read her email and view the picture of a steep slopes issue along
the lakeside. A concern that the Code Officer should look into this possible violation. Ron Kenville stated



that there has not been a violation complaint filed with him or the town. Discussion as to why a
complaint must be in written form, and why the Code Officer cannot act upon a tip.
Ron stated he will act only upon a written complaint to protect himself.

The board members agreed that action follows a filed written complaint to the code officer is the
procedure.

There being no further business before the board, Mrs. Francisco made the motion to adjourn, 2™ by
Mr. Martini carried at 7:50 pm by all.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty M. Daggett



